Hispanic Coalition

10/17/06 

Minutes
Riverview Elementary School
Wautoma, WI

Present: Dave Peterson, Carol May, Zella Van Netta, Barb Barker, Richard Harris, Jennifer Caravella, Patrick Nehring, Ken Williams
Trailer Park Beautification Project

The group talked about the Trailer park beautification project.  Barb and Ken mentioned the need to create a sense of  “ownership” among the residents and that perhaps by doing this, residents will take more interest in cleaning up their yards and keeping them maintained.  Barb suggested the idea of creating a tenant association of some sort.  Dave also talked about the idea of having Bugh’s Lake residents and residents of the trailer park get together in a friendly sort of way, so they might understand each other better and improve relationships between them.  He said from the Sheriff’s department perspective, law enforcement becomes involved due to conflict between the neighbors in the trailer park and between the trailer park residents and folks who live around Bugh’s Lake.  
Dave also talked about how if the main road through the trailer park were better designed, (with curbs, lines and clear walking areas), this would make the road a safer area for children.  Dave will look into TRIP funds available from the Dept. of Transportation, for such a project.  The group also talked about the need for regular garbage pickup at the trailer park, and how this might prevent the accumulation of debris.  A small sub-committee was formed including: Richard Harris, Zella Van Netta, Jennifer Caravella and hopefully Aida Hurtado, to learn more about the maintenance of the trailer park and perhaps assist with the creation of a tenant association.
4-H Open House at St. Joe’s
Barb spoke about the  4-H Open House at St. Joseph’s Church in Wautoma on Sunday the 8th of October.  A significant observation Barb noted was that most of the youth did not have a general knowledge of what 4-H was.  Regardless, she and the youth engaged in an activity and Father Philip expressed an interest in similar future events. Barb mentioned how UWEX recently interviewed for a part-time (10 hours/week) Hispanic Liaison position that might facilitate these activities once a month or once every other month. 
Struggle for Justice display
Barb has been talking with Walter Thompson of the Wautoma After School Program and Jan Novak with Blue Ribbon Kids Da, regarding having the Struggle for Justice Display being set up at Parkside School.  The challenge is finding a place where the display can fit and stay up for a month.  Walter is talking with Principle Tom Rheinheimer about a potential space.

Next project for Coalition?
Jennifer noted that currently there seems to be more than one project in the works with coalition members and taking on another project would be too much for such a small group of people.  The group agreed.
 New names for the Coalition?
Jennifer mentioned how Luz O’Matta and Nancy Roebke suggested renaming the Coalition to a phrase or word that easily translate into Spanish, the purpose/goals of the Coalition so that common, members of the Hispanic Community can understand the focus of the group.  Jennifer suggested finding a phrase in Spanish and then translating in into English.  Jennifer will e-mail with Luz  McCarthy (Bi-lingual Teacher Assistant and Riverview Elementary) and Georgina Chan (Bi-lingual Teacher at Riverview) in an attempt to come up with some suggestions.  Jennifer will report these suggestions back to the Coalition.
Programa Festival Bilingue
Several Coalition members stopped in at the Bi-lingual Festival held at the Riverview Elementary gym which started at 6 P.M. that night.  This event was hosted by the school to bring in Hispanic families of Riverview students, in an effort to help Spanish-speaking parents feel more comfortable with the school environment and to inform them of bi-lingual programs available to their children.  This was a very well attended program.
Next meeting

The next meeting will be at 4:30 on November 14th.  UWEX will look into the possibility of having the meeting at El Popo/Chester Chicken or at the new restaurant to the West of Rusty’s Bar.  Information on the location for the November meeting will be e-mailed and mailed out to Coalition members.

Respectfully submitted,

Jennifer Caravella
